Ron DeSantis GOVERNOR



Ken Lawson

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

August 15, 2019

The Honorable Charles Chestnut, IV Chairman, Alachua County Board of Commissioners 12 SE 1st Street Gainesville, Florida 32601

Re:

Housing Assistance Plan Update Acceptance Letter

Small Cities Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program

Contract Number: 18DB-OM-03-11-01-H03

Dear Chairman Chestnut:

The Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) has conducted a review of the updated Housing Assistance Plan (HAP), submitted to DEO for review and acceptance on July 8, 2019. The review indicates that the HAP appears to comply with program requirements and is accepted.

Please be aware that DEO's acceptance of the HAP does not relieve your jurisdiction of its obligation to administer the grant according to federal and state administrative rules and regulations, and sound management practices.

Please contact Shaurita Jackson at Shaurita. Jackson@deo.myflorida.com or call (850) 717-8416 if there are any questions related to this letter.

Sincerely,

Jason Seabolt, Program Manager

Bureau of Small Cities and Rural Communities

JS/sj

cc:

Stephen Weeks, Housing Program Manager, Alachua County Fred Fox, President, Fred Fox Enterprises, Inc.

Florida Department of Economic Opportunity | Caldwell Building | 107 E. Madison Street | Tallahassee, FL 32399 850.245.7105 | www.FloridaJobs.org www.twitter.com/FLDEO | www.facebook.com/FLDEO